
Staff Report 
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Author: Danielle Carver, Procurement and Contracts Manager 
Department: Public Works 
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Item Description: Consideration to approve the submission of the 2025 LMIG 
Supplemental Application (Grant No. LMIG-2025-27827-SUP) to the Georgia 
Department of Transportation 
 
Summary Recommendation: Staff recommends approval of the 2025 LMIG 
Supplemental Application for reclamation and resurfacing of McCall Road North. 
 
 
Executive Summary/Background:  
Effingham County is eligible for $1,411,102.45 with no local match. 
 
Effingham County is requesting supplemental LMIG funding through the Georgia 
Department of Transportation (GDOT) for the reclamation and resurfacing of McCall 
Road North 

 
This project includes cement-stabilized reclaimed base course (10”), 2-foot shoulder 
widening, and resurfacing with 19mm and 12.5mm asphalt mix. The total project length 
is 1.90 miles, beginning at Ralph Rahn Road and ending at MP 5.4, with an estimated 
construction cost of $1,464,386.00. 

 
The following checklist items required by GDOT are included in the application 
package: 
 LMIG Cover Letter, signed by the Commission Chairman and including an overview 

of the project and status of previous LMIG projects (2022 and 2023 Complete; 2024 
and 2024 Supplemental ~95% Complete). – Included and ready for signature. 

 LMIG Application Signature Page, including Chairman’s signature, County seal, and 
notary seal. – Attached and ready for signature. 

 
 
Alternatives for Commission to Consider 

1. Approve submission of the 2025 LMIG Supplemental Application 
2. Take no action 
 

 
Recommended Alternative: 1 
Other Alternatives: 2 
Department Review: County Manager, County Engineer, EOM, PCPM, T&H 
Funding Source: None – Grant Application – 0% match 
Attachments: LMIG Grant Cover Letter, Application Signature Pages 


